
Hello Life Member Family! 
 
It’s hard to believe that summer is over and we’re into fall!  Time flies 
when you are having fun! 
 
We had a great turnout for the Summer Planning Meeting at the home of 
Roz and Sam Goin.  The Goins provided their delicious beef for burgers 
and everyone else showed off their side dish skills.  It was so nice to see so 
many enthusiastic faces and welcome back some we have missed!  My 
thanks to all of you for coming and to Roz and Sam for hosting us. 
 
We were able to pass a budget, help out the Virginia Jaycees host the U.S. 
Jaycee President, and plan some more events for you to attend this year.  
I’m excited about this year and hope you will be too. At the meeting I 
asked the members in attendance to think back to when they were Jaycees 
running projects and when they received their Life Memberships.  
Remember that pride and excitement?  Hang onto that and let’s use it this 
year! 
 
We also have the responsibility to host the May Meeting for the LMA and 
Senate this year and I hope that we will have the details ironed out by the 
October meeting in Farmville so that you can start making reservations 
right away.    
 
Speaking of the meeting in October, we get the chance to go back to 
beautiful Farmville, Virginia October 25-26.  The Jaycees planned 
something a little different with the meeting beginning on Friday and 
ending on Saturday afternoon.  There will be a luncheon instead of a 
banquet.  I hope that you all can attend! 
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Thank you to those of you who have committed to going on our annual trip to Chincoteague, Virginia and 
thanks to Stu Shatz for planning it.  I can’t wait! 
 
Great News!  We’ve already added a member to our family but I’ll let Sam tell you about that!  :) I’ve 
already spoken to him about him and his wife attending our meetings and events.   
 
If you were at the August meeting you got the first glimpse at our new LMA t-shirts with the F.A.M.I.L.Y. 
logo.  They are beautiful and they sold out pretty quickly—I didn’t even get one of my own!  Please let Lee 
Wolfe know if you want one and I’m sure she’ll have some for the October meeting. 
 
Before I close, I want to ask you to please keep our family members that are going through tough times 
with life or health issues in your thoughts and prayers.  It’s been a tough summer for some of them!  I’ve 
tried to keep you updated on our Facebook page with their progress.  
 
Can’t wait to see you in October!  (I’ll be the short girl up front!) 
 
Yours in Jaycees,  
Joyce B. Cooke 
LMA President 2019-2020 
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Words From President Joyce (continued from page 1)... 
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WOW, it's hard to believe that 3/4 of 2019 has gone by and we are into Fall!  It was great to see everyone 
at the planning meeting on the farm, even though it was 2 degrees hotter than Hades that day.  Our Prod-
ucts Director extraordinaire showed off our new LMA "family" tee-shirts.  That are wonderful.  You 
should order yours now, so you can wear it while you're in Chincoteague or at the fall board meeting. 
 
Plans are underway for the May meeting.  And before you know it the holidays will be here.  This is al-
ways a great time for us to get together for our Regional Socials-- lunch, dinner, parties or all of the above. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you soon both at Chincoteague and in Farmville for the fall board meeting.  Let 
me know if there is anything I can do to help you enjoy the LMA as much as I have. 
 
Love you bunches,  
Roz Goin, Management VP 

Roz Goin, Management Vice President 

https://www.google.com/search?rlz=1C1WPZB_enUS684US684&sxsrf=ACYBGNTmen4TavuxQ-O-lGeJDuPqlZDhxw:1569783541304&q=extraordinaire&spell=1&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiK4emy2_bkAhXFpJ4KHccZDWcQkeECCC8oAA
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Congratulations to our newest 
Virginia Jaycee Life Member 
Mike Polychrones, who was 
honored in a special ceremony 
on September 14! 
 
Two Life Member events are 
coming up in October:  our 
annual get together in 
Chincoteague the weekend of 
October 18-20 and, more 
importantly, the Fall meeting in 
Farmville October 25-26.   
 

The Fall meeting weekend will 
start with our LMA-Senate 
Dutch Treat dinner at Charley's 
Warehouse restaurant in 
Farmville on October 25, along 
with a hospitality room where 
we'll have breakfast on October 
26, plus, also on October 26, our 
meeting at Fall Boards.  I hope 
to see all of you in Farmville at 
Boards! 
 
Plus, I would like to see LMA 
membership grow!  Let us know 

if we can help you in honoring 
someone in your area with a Life 
Membership.  Also please 
contact us if you can help us find 
some LMA members that were 
recently honored to be on our 
membership list!  We would like 
to see our LMA membership list 
growing! 
 
Bill Duncan 
Membership VP 
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Bill Duncan, Membership Vice President 

Hello Life Member Family.  Please join me in welcoming new Life Member, Mike Polychrones from the 
Vienna Jaycees.  He received his Life Membership in a local presentation on September 14th.   
 
We have tentative Life Membership presentations in October and November.   
 
I look forward to seeing everyone either in Chincoteague or the meeting in Farmville. 
 
Thanks, 
Sam Goin  
Liason 

Sam Goin, Liason 

http://www.vajclma.com/Life_Member_NumberApplication08.doc
http://www.vajclma.com/Life_Member_NumberApplication08.doc


The minutes from the August, 17 2019 planning meeting are now available.  Please 
see the attachment in the Newsletter email. 
 
Sincerely, 
Lin Martin 
Secretary 
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Lin Martin, Secretary 
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The new Google Listserve 
appears to be doing great!  If you 
are reading this, then that’s the 
proof!   
 
As you chat with your fellow 
Life Members, just check in with 
them to make sure they are 
receiving the emails and the 
newsletter.  (We do have quite a 
few emails bouncing, so if you 
know of someone that’s not 
receiving these emails, then let 

me know so we can update their 
membership information.)  
Don’t forget, updates are also 
posted on Facebook. 
 
Let’s play a game!   How many 
of you actually read the 
newsletter?!  :)  I have created a 
contest for you to enter.  All you 
need to do is enter your name, 
your email address, how often 
you read the newsletter, and add 
any constructive comments.  

There is a mockup of the decal at 
the bottom of the survey.  On 
10/15 I will select one person at 
random to win a LMA themed 
vinyl decal.  You can enter by 
clicking this link.   
 
Happy reading and good luck! 
 
Warmest Regards, 
 
Christina Brunner 
Communications VP 

Christina Brunner, Communications VP 

In case you are not on the 
Facebook Page, please keep 
these folks in your thoughts and 
prayers…. 

Vanessa Kinsley is improving 
after her bout with pneumonia 
and I know we all look forward 
to seeing her soon! 

Skip Hilton -Haven't heard from 
Skip yet but I hope to very soon.  
(Last update:  "Doing ok. Still in 
the hospital, I'm on dialysis now 
due to some kidney problems due 
to antibiotics. The numbers have 

been coming back down. May be 
discharged from hospital on 
Tues or Wednesday. Will go 
back to rehab if all goes well.”) 

Mark Jones-"It’s been one 
week since Mark started the 
stronger chemo treatment . He is 
getting along so great!  The only 
side effect that is different with 
this is the activity 
(walking/exercising ) is a bit 
exhausting and he feels tired 
quicker than before. 

He is looking forward to 

watching football this weekend 
but with no chips, salsa or beer. 
However having baked chicken 
sprinkled with a little salsa and 
a BIG glass of flavored water 
will make him feel better! 

We hope everyone has a 
wonderful weekend and thanks 
for keeping Mark in your 
thoughts and prayers." 

 

 

LMA HEALTH UPDATES:  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/85375697047/
https://forms.gle/8YJSgUo9LWqT962M6
https://www.facebook.com/groups/85375697047/
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Treasurer’s Report as of September 27, 2019: 
Checking Account Balance  $4,431.64 
Interest Rate on Checking  .01% 
Savings Account Balance   $17,369.19 
Interest Rate on Savings   .25% 
 
In August we renewed our mailbox in Farmville for a year. We also sponsored a reception for JCI USA  
National President, Tricia Buehne, on her visit to Virginia Beach to attend the East Coast Surfing 
Championships, a project of the Virginia Beach Jaycees. The two hour reception was attended by a number 
of Virginia Jaycee Life Members as well as several local and state Jaycee officers. 
 
At the upcoming meeting in Farmville I hope to present a proposal that we move $15,000.00 from the 
savings account into a sox month CD at a rate of 1.75%. I also would like to amend our budget to allow 
funds to support the Virginia Jaycees by sponsoring the year end awards. 
 
Our major upcoming expenses are our Liability Insurance policy ($595.00) and the state corporation 
commission annual registration fee ($25.00). Both are due the end of November.  
 
Our current paid membership is 45.   
 
Art Esenberg  
LMA Treasurer 
 
Reminder:   Your renewal is due 
annually June 1; dues are $40 per 
person.   
 
You can download your dues renewal form 
online. 

Art Esenberg, Treasurer 

http://www.vajclma.com/FY2020/LMA_Dues_Letter_2019-2020.pdf
http://www.vajclma.com/FY2020/LMA_Dues_Letter_2019-2020.pdf
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UPCOMING EVENTS—Chincoteague Trip 

LIF E ME MB ER  ASS OCI AT ION 

http://www.vajclma.com/FY2020/LMA_Chincoteague_Trip_October_2019.pdf
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UPCOMING EVENTS—Virginia Jaycees Fall State Meeting 

FARMVILLE MEETING: Please note that there has been an addition to the Jaycee Meeting in Farmville 
registration form if you only want to attend the luncheon.  

Payment & Hotel Information:  http://farmvillejaycees.com/events/state-meeting/  
 
Registration:  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScqU0yupRH08FIQ8Xec5z2kj_Gd7QrAQhdR
TBbyeE5oG6OIoQ/viewform  

https://www.google.com/url?q=http://farmvillejaycees.com/events/state-meeting/&sa=D&ust=1569790391623000&usg=AFQjCNFNeYfILvSA47qT8APr1TBvjBKkQg
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScqU0yupRH08FIQ8Xec5z2kj_Gd7QrAQhdRTBbyeE5oG6OIoQ/viewform?fbclid=IwAR1JshghSdOZhxtnACKQh3FWRT_W5DrPBpkIT_i5P0PWpREN3g2n2LZo-tQ
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScqU0yupRH08FIQ8Xec5z2kj_Gd7QrAQhdRTBbyeE5oG6OIoQ/viewform?fbclid=IwAR1JshghSdOZhxtnACKQh3FWRT_W5DrPBpkIT_i5P0PWpREN3g2n2LZo-tQ


PLEASE VISIT  THE WEBSI TE  FOR 

FORMS, CONTACT  I NFORMATI ON,  

PRODUCTS AND  MORE!  

SECRETARY 
Lin Martin  
lin_l95@yahoo.com  
 
TREASURER 
Art Esenberg 
jci26704@verizon.net 
 
LIASON 
Sam Goin  
sgoin15@yahoo.com  
 
PRODUCTS DIRECTOR 
& HOSPITALITY  
Lee Wolfe 
mikeandleewolfe@yahoo.com 
 

PRESIDENT 
Joyce Cooke 
jkudzu@ntelos.net 
 
MANAGEMENT VP 
Roz Goin  
rbgoin@yahoo.com  
 
MEMBERSHIP VP 
Bill Duncan  
billduncan@webtv.net  
 
COMMUNICATIONS VP 
Christina Brunner 
cbrunnerm@gmail.com 
 
 

CHAPLAIN 
Vanessa Kinsley 
vanessa.kinsley@cox.net 

WEBMASTER &  
BAR DIRECTOR 
Rob Cooke 
plugger@ntelos.net 
 
LISTSERVE 
Jennifer Rebby 
sassysatchmo@aol.com  
 
CHAIRMAN OF THE 
BOARD 
Sean Murphy 
odubum@gmail.com 
 

2019—2020 VIRGINIA JAYCEES LIFE MEMBER ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

www.vajclma.com 
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